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This bill outlines the new regulatory treatment of transportation
network companies (TNCs). It provides that TNCs are not common
carriers or for-hire vehicle services, and that TNCs are not
required to register any vehicle a driver may use to provide
prearranged rides.

The bill further provides that, beginning August 28, 2016, a TNC
will apply for an annual permit from the Department of Revenue to
do business within the state of Missouri, and maintain the
insurance coverage requirements provided.

A TNC driver or the TNC, on the driver's behalf, is required to
maintain primary automobile insurance coverage as specified in the
bill. The policy of insurance must recognize that the driver uses
the vehicle to transport riders for compensation while logged onto
the TNC's digital network.

The company is required to notify a TNC driver of the insurance
coverage provided by the TNC and to also notify a driver that his
or her own personal automobile insurance policy may not provide
coverage because the driver uses a vehicle in connection with the
TNC service.

Automobile insurers in Missouri may exclude or limit any and all
insurance coverage provided to owners or operators of personal
vehicles while logged into a TNC's digital network for the purpose
of transporting persons or property for compensation.

A transportation network company can charge a fare for the services
provided to riders, provided that the company discloses the fare
calculation method, the applicable rates being charged and the
option to receive an estimated fare.

The TNC shall display on its software application or website a
picture of the driver and the license plate number of the vehicle
for the prearranged ride or have clearly visible external markings
on the front and back or both sides of the vehicle to make it
easily identifiable.

A TNC will be required to conduct a local and national criminal
background check for each applicant to act as a driver. A TNC will
not allow anyone to act as a TNC driver if he or she has more than
three moving violations or one major violation in the past three
years, has been convicted of any enumerated crimes in the past
seven years, is on the National Sex Offender Registry, does not



possess a driver's license, does not have proof of vehicle
registration or automobile liability insurance, or is not at least
19 years old.

Drivers shall be independent contractors and not employees of the
transportation network company if specific conditions are met.
TNCs shall implement a zero tolerance policy for drugs and alcohol
while a driver is providing prearranged rides. TNCs shall also
adopt a nondiscrimination policy with respect to riders. All
vehicles used to provide prearranged rides must meet inspection
requirements.

A municipality or other local or state entity cannot impose a tax
on or require a license relating to providing prearranged rides for
a TNC or its drivers or vehicles.

This bill allows a taxicab driver or company to choose to follow
the standards set out in this bill or the existing applicable
municipal regulations. The bill specifies the insurance
requirements for taxicab drivers or companies meeting the standards
in the bill.

This bill is similar to HB 1563 (2015).


